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June 2022

Dear Friends in Christ’
Greetings in Jesus name!

Our State Department has an alert on Haiti for American visitors. Don’t go! However, the problem with
kidnaping is usually always in the larger cities; especially in Port-Au-Prince where there are several
gangs. They kidnap for money then buy the automatic weapons. The gangs are better equipped than the
police or army. Some say there are police and army men in the gangs.

Our trip to Haiti was very productive. We had one saved the first Sunday and two the second Sunday. |
was there for the final week of Bro. Wall’s Bible School. | taught two classes each day for that week. |
have been able to retain my French-Creole so | could teach and preach. Then the following week we had
a men’s meeting each day. We averaged fifty-two men each day. On the final day, Bro. Wall gave the
invitation to those who had never been saved, seventeen men came forward! We were both thrilled and
surprised to see that many come forward! Praise the Lord! The Lord is still in business and we are
blessed to be along as He works and gives the increase.

We also went to Louisiana for the annual S.M.L.T.E. meetings for a week. We had the usual classes all
morning, study for a while after lunch, then go out and have Bible clubs each day. Services the evening
were from 6:30 P.M. until we got finished.

We had 535 kids attend our Bible clubs with 131 trusting Jesus Christ, Many of these kids live in bad
situations and their likelihood of getting the gospel otherwise is slim.

If you have never visited our website, you’ll find much information about the world. The website is
missionaryweb.org

Lord bless you and thank you for your support and prayers.

In Jesus’ name,
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Bro. Daylon Hicks
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